Thursday, June 3rd, 2010 ---Scholarship Awards Night

I’ll start by introducing myself.  My name is Kimberly Maher and I have the great pleasure of being married to Mr. Thomas Maher, the former Chairperson of the Guidance Department here at New Hyde Park Memorial.  A position he took pride in; a position he worked hard to achieve.  
It’s an honor to stand before you tonight and to present an award in his name.  I’ve actually had the opportunity in years past to sit right where you are, in the audience, as this Scholarship Awards Night was a night that was special to Mr. Maher.  A lot of planning goes into a night such as this and I definitely heard about it for months leading up to it each June; so I didn’t want to miss it.  
This night was an event he took a lot of pride in being involved with.  Aside from the work that goes into this event, Mr. Maher understood what this night meant to the students that have worked so hard to achieve their goals and to the parents and teachers who supported them throughout those years of hard work.
Last year when we lost Mr. Maher, I wasn’t certain of much, but one thing I knew for sure was that I wanted a scholarship award set up at New Hyde Park Memorial High School to honor his name, the person he was and his memory for a long time to come.
If Mr. Maher had a famous quote or motto to live by it would be: “Education is the key to success!”  Often he would get frustrated at situations or events that took place in the real world and shake his head saying, “they just don’t get it!..they weren’t taught that Education is the key to success.”  Oddly enough, it wasn’t until recently that I realized he himself lived by this quote.  He worked hard for everything he got in life and he found his way through educating himself and educating others.

Along with Mr. DeMartino, Mr. Barberi and Mrs. Beck, we set up a criteria for this scholarship that would resonate certain aspects of what Mr. Maher was about, what he believed in, what kind of person he was at your age, and what kind of person he became as he grew to become your guidance chairperson.  The recipient of the award should show: character, a sense of community, a desire to help and serve others, hardwork, high achieving academics, and above all possess a generous spirit.
This year is the first and last time that we will be able to award the scholarship to a student in Mr. Maher’s own caseload.  A student he had worked numerous hours with.  A student he watched grow here at New Hyde Park.
The decision wasn’t an easy one.   But upon careful review of the applicants…the student chosen for this year’s award consistently worked hard over the past 4 years to achieve their academic goals by taking AP, Advanced and Honors courses, playing on 3 sports teams, participating in community service efforts and working a part-time job; along with a number of other responsibilities.

This student shadows a high school career that Mr. Maher himself had.

Along with similarities, there to are coincidences…Mr. Maher wore the #10 Jersey for his Varsity Basketball team at Msgr. McClancy High School and for every other team he played for after that.

I know Mr. Maher and I know he would be proud to name…CLARE ADAMS…this year’s recipient of The Thomas Maher Scholarship Award.  

Thank you!

